
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
 
DATE: FEBRUARY 8, 2023 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: NATHAN HAMBURGER, CITY MANAGER 
 
BY: NICK NEWKIRK, RECREATION MANAGER 
 
SUBJECT: AGREEMENT FOR CONTRACTOR SERVICES, WITH GSG 

PROTECTIVE SERVICES, FOR SECURITY SERVICES FOR THE 
RECREATION AND EVENTS CENTER AND CIVIC CENTER 

 
 
The Agoura Hills Recreation and Event Center hosts more than 70 private events within 
a calendar year. Such events can include weddings, Bar/Bat Mitzvahs, anniversary 
parties, and more.  Events can occur on weekends, or during the week, in cooperation 
with regularly scheduled recreation programs.   
 
Per the Facility Reservation Policies and Procedures, any event without alcohol, the 
renter is required to pay for one (1) security guard for every seventy-five (75) guests.  
For an event with alcohol, the ratio changes to one (1) guard for every fifty (50) guests.  
The City contracts out with a security company to provide this service, and the renter is 
required to pay the security company’s hourly rate as a part of their reservation fee.  
This applies to all rentals that occur Monday through Friday.  If a renter books a 
weekend event, the security fees are already included in the Facility Use Fees, so a 
separate payment is not required.   
 
Within the last year, City staff also began to schedule security to regularly attend both 
City Council and Planning Commission Meetings. 
 
Staff has been working with GSG Protective Services (GSG) for approximately three 
years. They provide a high quality of work and professional staff while providing security 
for City meetings, as well as City Special Events. GSG provided a proposal that will 
have multi-level security willing to work closely with City staff to ensure that all events 
and meetings will remain safe and that the Recreation and Event Center, as well as the 
Civic Center, will be well protected. The agreement for contractor services is not-to-
exceed $70,000 a year.  The increase in costs is due to an increase in the hourly rate 
provided by GSG, as well as the new use of security at the Civic Center. The increase 
will be covered by what is currently included in the FY 2022/23 Budget. 
 
Staff is requesting to renew a contract with GSG that will conclude on December 31, 
2024, with an amount not-to-exceed $70,000.   
 



RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff respectfully recommends the City Council: 
 

1. Approve the Agreement for Contractor Services with GSG Protective Services. 
2. Authorize the Mayor to sign the agreement on behalf of the City Council. 
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